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[…] There is no place for indifferent pastors of the Church in the pastoral and 
charitable care of immigrants, especially those who come from neighbouring Haiti, 

in search of a better life in the Dominican territory. It is important to continue to 
cooperate with the civil authorities to find practical solutions to the problems of 
those who are without documents or deprived of the benefit of their fundamental 

rights. It is unacceptable not to support initiatives of fraternity and peace between 
the two nations that form this beautiful Caribbean Island. It is important to know 

how to integrate immigrants into society and to welcome them into the ecclesial 
community. I thank you for being close to them and to all those who are suffering, 
as a gesture of loving concern for brothers and sisters who feel lonely and 

abandoned, with whom Christ identified. 
 

I am aware of your efforts and of your concern to appropriately address the serious 
problems that afflict your peoples, including the trafficking of drugs and people, 
corruption, domestic violence, the abuse and exploitation of minors, and social 

insecurity. On the basis of the close connection between evangelization and human 
advancement, every action of Mother Church must seek to uphold the good of the 

most needy. All that will be done in this regard will further the presence of the 
Kingdom of God brought by Jesus Christ, and at the same time will give credibility 
to the Church and importance to the voice of her pastors. […] 
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